
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE
:
August 28, 2012 
TO
:
Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman


Patricia Jursik, Chairperson



Committee on Economic and Community Development

FROM
:
Craig C. Dillmann, Manager of Real Estate Services


SUBJECT
:
From the Manager of Real Estate Services recommending the re-issuance of a Request for Proposals (RFP) for Block 2E in the Park East Corridor, located between North Milwaukee and North Broadway and East Lyon Streets and East Ogden Avenue in the City of Milwaukee, east of the Milwaukee River.  (INFORMATIONAL ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE DIRECTED BY THE COMMITTEE)


Block 2E, in addition to other parcels within the Park East Corridor were purchased for freeway purposes using County, Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and State funds (exhibit attached).  Although title to the parcels may be in Milwaukee County’s name, these parcels are under the State of Wisconsin, Department of Transportation (WDOT) jurisdiction since they were elements of an active freeway corridor.  Pursuant to the Park East Freeway land Disposition Plan and Agreement (Agreement), sale proceeds of the parcels shall be divided between the State, County and FHWA, based on their respective percentage financial participation when the lands were originally purchased for freeway purposes.  
In the spring of 2005 and the fall of 2008, staff issued our standard Request for Proposals (RFP) for the sale and development of the approximate 2.3-acre Block 2E (aka Block 22 in the City of Milwaukee Park East Redevelopment Plan) in the Park East Corridor.  Although purchase/development proposals were received in response to the solicitations, neither solicitation resulted in a sale being finalized. 
With the recent development activity/announcements east of the Milwaukee River, in and around the Park East Corridor and proximate to Block 2E, the market interest in purchasing and developing Block 2E has increased.  Therefore, staff is preparing to re-issue the RFP for Block 2E to entertain the expressions of interest.

As in previous solicitations, the standard RFP (draft copy attached) will request and look for in each proposal submitted, items such as, the minimum purchase price (based on an appraisal) and a commitment to the components of the Park East Redevelopment Compact (PERC).  Additionally, the RFP will request the inclusion of the project aesthetics and finances, design mix, neighborhood and architectural compatibility, compliance with the City’s Redevelopment Plan, project value and tax base, site plan, project schedule and the qualifications and capability (including financial) of the respondent to complete the project as proposed.

As always, the results of the RFP solicitation will be presented to this committee with a staff recommendation.  
___________________________



Craig C. Dillmann, Manager 




Real Estate Services
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Chris Abele, County Executive

Supervisor David Bowen, District 10

Patrick Farley, Director, DAS

Brian Taffora, Director, Economic Development 
Vince Masterson, Fiscal Mgt Analyst
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